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Secretariat visit to the Republic of Korea 

 
During CCAMLR-XXIX the Republic of Korea extended an invitation to the Secretariat to 
visit to Korea to provide a focused briefing on CCAMLR’s requirements of Flag States whose 
fishing vessels operate in the Southern Ocean.  Hosted by the Government of the Republic of 
Korea and the Korean Overseas Fisheries Association, the Secretariat’s Science Officer, 
Dr Keith Reid, and Scientific Observer Data Analyst, Mr Eric Appleyard, visited Korea last 
week where they held focused meetings with government officials, scientists, representatives 
of the fishing industry, vessel captains, scientific observers and NGOs.  The purpose of the 
meetings was to raise awareness and increase understanding of CCAMLR and the 
requirements of conservation measures that have been adopted by the Commission with a 
focus on krill and toothfish.  In accordance with a request from Dr Sunpyo Kim, Head of the 
Korean Delegation to CCAMLR and Director of the International Legal Affairs Division, 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade in Korea, I am circulating the attached letter of 
appreciation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Wright 
Executive Secretary 
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